

Town of Tamworth

Capital Improvements Program Committee

Draft Minutes
April 26, 2022

1.  Welcome of New Members and Overview of Committee Duties – The meeting was called to order at pm by Kathi Padgett. Present are: Kathi Padgett, Jack Waldron, Sheldon Perry, John Wheeler, Lianne Prentice, Ian Haskell and Nick Grant. Eleanor Elbert and Kyle Ball are absent.
2.  Review/Approval of Minutes of August 31, 2021 Meeting – Done last year on 9/15/21. 
3.  Report on Public Hearing 9/15/21 and Presentations before Planning Board 9/22/21, BOS 9/30/21, and School Board 10/21/21. The minutes from the hearing will be reviewed for acceptance at next month’s meeting. The report was approved by the BOS, Planning Board and the School Board last year. 
4.  Report from Willie Farnum re: Progress on Transfer Station Improvements Project – Willie was unable to attend tonight. Kathi has information about the project to share tonight. The article for the transfer station passed last year. If the grant does not come through, the article will be null and void. $150,000 will need to be in the CIP for next year for well and septic, and to pay the last payment on the landfill bond. We will need a trash compactor and a bin. Better numbers are needed for those items. 
5.  Assignments re: Contacting Town of Tamworth Department Heads and Agencies – Department contact list was distributed. Kathi will send out the letter to the department heads. She will email a copy of the letter to everyone. Jack recommends that the Selectboard reconstitute a Municipal Safety Building Committee. A review of the CIP formation process was done by various members of the committee. 
Town Government – Sheldon Perry, Nick Grant
Fire Department –  Lianne Prentice, Ian Haskell
Police Department – Jack Waldron

Highway Department – Kathi Padgett

Rescue Squad – Lianne Prentice, Ian Haskell
Parks and Recreation – Kathi Padgett
Conservation Commission – letter, Sheldon will touch base with them
Transfer Station – Ian Haskell, Nick Grant
Cook Memorial Library – Kyle Ball
Emergency Management – Lianne Prentice, Ian Haskell
Planning Board – Ian Haskell, Nick Grant
Economic Development Commission – letter, Sheldon will touch base with them
School District – Jack Waldron, Kathi Padgett
Cemetery Commissioners – John Wheeler
Pages 9 & 10 of last year’s report show the numbers, and may be helpful going forward with the Department meetings. 
6.  Confirmation of Calendar and Meeting Dates 

Last Tuesdays of the month, June – August, 6 pm
Hearing on September 14 (Kathi will check availability of conference room), 6 pm

PB Meeting - tba dependent on room availability


BOS meeting September - tba dependent on room availability


School Board meeting - tba dependent on room availability
7.  Other Matters – none 
8.  Adjournment – Lianne made a motion to adjourn at 6:57 pm, John

 seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Recording Secretary

